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                                                Senate Bill 10 

Renewable Energy Portfolio Standard – Eligible Sources – Alterations  

(Reclaim Renewable Energy Act of 2025) 

 

Date:  February 13, 2025       Position:  FAVORABLE 

To:  Education, Energy, and the Environment Committee  From:   Gussie Maguire, 

            MD Staff Scientist  

 

Chesapeake Bay Foundation (CBF) SUPPORTS SB 10, which removes waste-to-energy incineration as a Tier 

1 source of renewable energy.  

 

Chesapeake Bay Program studies have determined that one-third of the nitrogen pollution that ends up in 

the water comes from air pollution. Waste-to-energy incineration facilities emit tons of nitrogen oxides 

from their stacks each year: this air pollution is carried to the Bay and its tributaries as soon as it 

rains.  Negative health outcomes from exposure to particulate matter and other air pollutants are well 

documented, and shown to disproportionately affect low-income communities, for example the Curtis Bay 

community in Baltimore City.    

 

While we understand that, from an economic standpoint, it may be difficult for local governments to end 

their relationships with facilities like the Wheelabrator in Baltimore City, it does not make sense for the 

State to continue to subsidize incinerator facilities through the renewable energy portfolio standard (RPS). 

The contributions to both air and water pollution of waste-to-energy incinerators are contrary to the spirit 

of the RPS program, negatively affecting the Bay and Marylanders.  

 

CBF urges the Committee’s FAVORABLE report on SB 10. 

 

For more information, please contact Matt Stegman, Maryland Staff Attorney, at mstegman@cbf.org. 
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